
Newsletter 
February 2024 

 

 

 
Welcome to our February Newsletter, we hope you find it useful! 

You will find lots more information on our website, so please do take the time to have a look: www.grasmerenursery.co.uk 
 

Half Term Holidays 
  Nursery will be closed to term-time children from 

Monday 19th to Friday 23rd February 
 

Staffing Changes 
In January we welcomed two new members of staff – Vijith Vijay, School Business Manager  

and Catherine Dominique, Midday Supervisor. 
We say goodbye to Emma McGarrigle, Early Years Worker in Red Room, and wish her the very best of luck in her new job. 

  
 

 

0-3s 
What a busy half-term we have had! Both Purple and Red Classes have welcomed new children, who are settling in well and 
building healthy relationships with staff. 
Our key text is “Spot goes to the Fire Station” and the children have enjoyed many related activities, including exploring shaving 
foam fires, extinguishing fires in the water tray and learning about the noises different vehicles make! 
Our children have become experts at singing our key rhyme, “The Wheels on the Bus” and have enjoyed creating a bus display 
board in Red Class and recognising pictures of their friends on the bus! 
The children have also been celebrating our value “Love”.  Children in Purple Class have been decorating heart magnets to give 
to their families. All the children have been looking after baby dolls to promote this value as well. 
We have also been learning about “people who help us.” Red Class created their own doctor’s surgery and children in Purple 
Class enjoyed constructing with builder’s tools. 
All children enjoyed celebrating Chinese Lunar New Year! We have enjoyed trying traditional Chinese food and celebrating the 
year of the dragon. We all enjoyed a trip to the Orchard and picked chives with the children and made chive butter to have with 
our crackers at snack time! The children in Purple Class also added chives to play-dough that they made. It smelt lovely! 
Both Purple and Red Class look forward to seeing you all after half-term. Have a lovely break! 
 

3-5s  
It has been another busy half term and the children have been learning so much! Our new children have settled well and are 
forming positive relationships with their new classmates. 
Through our focus on ‘People Who Help Us’, we have been learning about different occupations, including the different 
emergency services. Ask your child which number they should call in an emergency? In class the children have been acting out 
role-play experiences, such as Firefighters, Doctors and Vets.  We were very lucky to have a Paramedic come into nursery to talk 
to the children about his role and they enjoyed having a turn with the equipment and even being a patient, wearing bandages 
and using his stethoscope. 
We celebrated the Value of ‘Love’ by making cards and talking about who we love and why. 
We took part in the Big Garden Birdwatch by learning about different British birds. We spent lots of time in our amazing orchard 
hanging the birdfeeders we made and using our handmade binoculars to see which birds we could spot. 
For Children’s Mental Health Week, the children took part in a range of well-being activities like Mindfulness, Yoga and large-
scale creative activities. 
It was Shrove Tuesday this week and the children enjoyed following a recipe to make pancakes and of course, tasting them too! 
Next half term our Theme is ‘Changes’ and the Value is ‘Happiness’. The season is Spring’. 
The key text and rhyme are ‘The Tiny Seed’ by Eric Carle and ‘If You’re Happy and You Know It’. 
 
 

This Half Term’s Curriculum  
 

http://www.grasmerenursery.co.uk/


Our key text will help children understand the lifecycle of plants and the changes we see throughout the seasons. It would be 
wonderful if you could share this book with your child at home. This will help to reinforce what they are learning at school, as 
well as embedding the text, while giving them the opportunity to talk to you about what they know about lifecycles.  
Sharing books is one of our ‘Grasmere Grassroots Goals’ for all children to have a ‘Love of Books and Language’ as well as 
developing their early reading skills. Please find the link below should you wish to purchase the book to share with your child at 
home. https://www.amazon.co.uk/Tiny-Seed-Picture-Puffin/dp/014055713X 
For the children to experience this first-hand, we will be growing our own plants whilst at school, this will support the 
knowledge of lifecycles. 
Some young children can find expressing their emotions and feelings appropriately a challenge, for example, sharing, turn-taking 
and playing appropriately. Therefore, we use different strategies across the year to teach these skills. We need to give the 
children the vocabulary they need to understand and express themselves appropriately. Through our key rhyme, we will 
continue to explore these different emotions by using ‘signs for feelings and behaviours’, for example, happy, angry, sad and 
frustrated. 
Please speak to your class staff if you would like any information to support your child at home with any of these topics. 
We wish you all a restful half term break and look forward to returning for a half term full of learning and fun. 
 

 

 
 

Open Day 
Our Open Day will be held on Saturday, 9th March 

between 10am and 2pm. This is an opportunity for 
all prospective families to come and see what our 

wonderful nursery has to offer.   
 

 

Parking 
Thank you to everyone who parks in a courteous and safe 
manner when dropping or collecting your child from nursery.  
However, we still have issues with a small number of cars 
parked dangerously or inconsiderately. 
Luton Council Parking Enforcement Officers have been 
carrying out regular patrols and speaking with parents about 
the importance of parking safely.  They are also doing regular 
patrols with their camera car and anyone parked in an illegal 
or unsafe manner will receive a fine.  
Unfortunately, our neighbours have also had cause to 
complain about car parked blocking their drives and even on 
their drives.  A number of accidents have occurred lately so we 
ask again that you park in a proper, safe 
and legal manner, showing consideration 
and safety for everyone.   
Please do not park on the path outside 
our gates or on the yellow zig zags. 

 

Safeguarding 
 
If you have any urgent concerns about 
the welfare of a child, please contact the 
Luton Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub 
on 01582 547653 or out of hours 0300 300 8123.   
 
For further information or to make a referral, please visit:  
https://directory.luton.gov.uk/kb5/luton/directory/service.p
age?id=aJZE_OSgZfQ 
Our safeguarding team work hard to safeguard your children 
whilst they are at nursery.  If your child sustains any marks or 
injuries outside of nursery, please let a member of staff know.   
Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Barbara Tewe and our 
Deputy Safeguarding Leads are Kim Buttle, Anne Keenan,  
Vijith Vijay and Lois Robins.  If you have any concerns or need 
any help or support, please come and speak to one of us. 

New Childcare Funding for Working Families 
As you may be aware, significant changes are happening this year with 15 and 30 hour childcare 
funding for working families. 
From April 2024 – up to 15 hours for eligible working families of two year olds 
From September 2024 – up to 15 hours for eligible working families of children aged between 9 
and 23 months 
From September 2025 – up to 30 hours for eligible working families of children from 9 months old. 
For more information, please contact the Office on 01582 593426 or Luton Council Family Information Service on 01582 548888. 
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Domestic Abuse 
Domestic abuse can include controlling, 
coercive, threatening, degrading and 
violent behaviour, including sexual 
violence.     
This can be heightened at certain times of 
the year, including Christmas. If you need urgent help, 
please see the details below under ‘Safeguarding’ for the 
Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub.  For other advice and 
information, visit the Bedfordshire Domestic Abuse 
Partnership website at: https://bedsdv.org.uk/ 
 

Main Gate Opening Times 
Morning drop-off: 8.45am – 9.05am 
Morning pick-up:  11.45am – 11.55am 
Afternoon drop-off:  12.30pm – 12.40pm 
3pm pick up: 3.00pm – 3.10pm 
3.30pm pick up: 3.30pm – 3.40pm 
Please be prompt when dropping and collecting your child.  Charges 
will apply for regular late pick-ups. 
If the gate is closed, or you need to drop or collect child at any 
other time, please bring them to Reception. 

Attendance 
As a nursery, we understand the importance of regular attendance but appreciate how difficult this can be 
with small children who are still building their immunity.   
If your child is going to be absent from nursery for any reason, please always call the office on 01582 593426 
(Option 1) first thing in the morning to let us know.  
If your child needs medication of any kind whilst they are at nursery, please contact your Class Teacher or 

Room Lead to make an appointment to complete a Care Plan before they return to nursery – please note we can only administer 
prescribed medication.  If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea, please ensure they are clear for 48 hours before they return to 
nursery and if you have given your child Calpol or any pain relief, please don’t send them to nursery that day .  Also, if your child 
is going to be late for any reason, please call the office to let us know.   
Our attendance target is 85% for all two and three year funded children but we know that sometimes children cannot come to 
school because they are really unwell.  That's the right thing to do for them, other children and our staff.  Medical advice is clear, 
however, that children with mild illness will often be well enough to attend, for example if they have a cough or cold, without a 
temperature.   
The NHS guidance https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/  is designed to support parents in their decision 
making about mild illness.  For more information about the importance and benefit of regular attendance, please see our 
website:  https://www.grasmerenursery.co.uk/page/?title=Attendance&pid=60 
If you would like to discuss anything further, please do not hesitate to contact Lois, our Family Worker. 
 

Child Car Seats – The Law 
It has been reported to us that a number of families are not correctly restraining their children when 
travelling in cars.  For the safety of your child, please always ensure your child is correctly restrained in a 
car.  The law states that children must normally use a child car seat until they are 12 years old or 135 
centimetres tall, whichever comes first. 
You should choose the appropriate child car seat based on your child’s height or weight. 
The same rules apply for children with disabilities or medical conditions, but they can use a disabled 
person’s seat belt or a child restraint designed for their needs. 
A doctor can issue an exemption certificate if a child is unable to use a restraint or seat belt because of their condition. 
 

Reminders 
 To safeguard our children, please do not use your mobile phone, for any reason, whilst on the nursery premises. 

 Please ensure that your child comes to nursery dressed appropriately to go outdoors whatever the weather.  

 Please make sure all your child’s clothes are named, including outdoor coats, hats, scarves and gloves (their name written 
on the label is good enough!).  It is often a good idea to put gloves on elastic through your child’s coat sleeves. 

 Please bring a bag with at least one full spare change of clothes in case of accidents – this can be left at nursery and please 
name the outside of all bags. 

 Please ensure that your child does not bring in toys from home; it is always upsetting for them if they get 
lost or broken and they are safer at home. 

 Please do not bring any water bottles to nursery – unless there are special circumstances which have 
been agreed with your Class Teacher/Room Lead. 

 Please do not open the gate to your child’s class.  For the safety of the children, the gates should only be 
opened by a member of staff. 

 Please ensure that your child does not have any food, drinks or medication in their bags. 

 Please note that we are a “nut-free setting”, so do not bring any foods containing nuts into nursery.  
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